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23 February 2023 
 
Medical Board of Australia  
Australian Health Practitioner Regulation Agency 
51/680 George St 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
By email: medboardconsultation@ahpra.gov.au  
 
Re: Consultation: revised telehealth guidelines 
 
Good morning, 
 
Thank you for inviting comment on the Medical Board of Australia’s (Medical Board) public consultation - draft 
revised guidelines: telehealth consultations with patients, dated 14 December 2022 (guidelines). 
 
For this response the Australian Dental Association (ADA) and the Australian Society of Orthodontists (ASO) have 
coordinated a single response from both organisations.  
 
About us 

The ADA is the peak representative body for dentists in Australia and an active member of the World Dental 
Federation. Our 17,000 members operate more than 7,500 small businesses across Australia and include dentists 
who work across both the public and private sectors, across 14 specialty areas of practice, in education and 
research roles, and dentistry students currently completing their entry-to-practice qualification. 
 
The ASO helps patients understand their options for orthodontic treatment and provides information about 
dealing with the most qualified practitioners providing orthodontic care. The ASO represents over 90% of 
registered orthodontic specialists and advocates for the benefit of the orthodontic profession in Australia. 
 
Context 

We recognise that the guidelines are intended to inform medical practitioners but consider it worthwhile to offer 
feedback from our experiences in the dental sector, which might help inform their development.  
 
We understand the Medical Board is unlikely to refer to dentistry in a revised version of the guidelines because it 
doesn’t regulate that sector. However, we encourage the Medical Board to consider sharing its experience 
developing the guidelines with the Dental Board of Australia (Dental Board) in case this assists the Dental Board in 
considering the merits of developing an equivalent guideline for dental professions. 
 
In most cases dental treatment is best provided in a fully equipped dental surgery. However, teledentistry has 
potential to be beneficial for rural and remote patients, and in other special circumstances where technology 
supports it, such as aged care. 
 
We consider it important that any teledentistry services are provided by a dental practitioner who is registered 
with the Dental Board.  
 
 






